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The three-day meeting will take place 
at the U.S. Department of Labor, 200 
Constitution Avenue NW., Washington, 
DC 20210 in C5521 Room 4. The 
meeting will run from 9:00 a.m. to 
approximately 5:30 p.m. on August 23– 
24, with a one hour break for lunch each 
day, and from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. on 
August 25. The purpose of the open 
meeting is for Advisory Council 
members to hear testimony from invited 
witnesses and to receive an update from 
the Employee Benefits Security 
Administration (EBSA). The EBSA 
update is scheduled for the morning of 
August 25, subject to change. 

The Advisory Council will study the 
following topics: (1) Participant Plan 
Transfers and Account Consolidation 
for the Advancement of Lifetime Plan 
Participation, on August 23 and (2) 
Cybersecurity Considerations for Benefit 
Plans, on August 24. The schedule is 
subject to change. Witnesses may testify 
on one or both issues on either August 
23 or 24. Descriptions of these topics are 
available on the Advisory Council page 
of the EBSA Web site, at www.dol.gov/ 
ebsa/aboutebsa/erisa_advisory_
council.html. 

Organizations or members of the 
public wishing to submit a written 
statement may do so by submitting 35 
copies on or before August 16, 2016 to 
Larry Good, Executive Secretary, ERISA 
Advisory Council, U.S. Department of 
Labor, Suite N–5623, 200 Constitution 
Avenue NW., Washington, DC 20210. 
Statements also may be submitted as 
email attachments in word processing or 
pdf format transmitted to good.larry@
dol.gov. It is requested that statements 
not be included in the body of the 
email. Statements deemed relevant by 
the Advisory Council and received on or 
before August 16 will be included in the 
record of the meeting and made 
available through the EBSA Public 
Disclosure Room, along with witness 
statements. Do not include any 
personally identifiable information 
(such as address or other contact 
information) or confidential business 
information that you do not want 
publicly disclosed. 

Individuals or representatives of 
organizations wishing to address the 
Advisory Council should forward their 
requests to the Executive Secretary or 
telephone (202) 693–8668. Oral 
presentations will be limited to 10 
minutes, time permitting, but an 
extended statement may be submitted 
for the record. Individuals with 
disabilities who need special 
accommodations should contact the 
Executive Secretary by August 16. 

Signed at Washington, DC, this 20th day of 
July, 2016. 
Judith Mares, 
Deputy Assistant Secretary, Employee 
Benefits Security Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2016–17723 Filed 7–27–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4510–29–P 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND 
BUDGET 

Revision of OMB Circular No. A–130, 
‘‘Managing Information as a Strategic 
Resource’’ 

AGENCY: Office of Management and 
Budget, Executive Office of the 
President. 

ACTION: Notice of availability. 

SUMMARY: The Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB) has revised Circular 
A–130, ‘‘Managing Information as a 
Strategic Resource,’’ to reflect changes 
in law and advances in technology. The 
revisions also ensure consistency with 
executive orders, presidential directives, 
recent OMB policy, and National 
Institute of Standards and Technology 
standards and guidelines. 

The Circular establishes general 
policy for information governance, 
acquisitions, records management, open 
data, workforce, security, and privacy. It 
also emphasizes the role of both privacy 
and security in the Federal information 
life cycle. Importantly, it represents a 
shift from viewing security and privacy 
requirements as compliance exercises to 
understanding security and privacy as 
crucial elements of a comprehensive, 
strategic, and continuous risk-based 
program at Federal agencies. 

When implemented by agencies, these 
revisions to the Circular will promote 
innovation, enable appropriate 
information sharing, and foster the 
wide-scale and rapid adoption of new 
technologies while strengthening 
protections for security and privacy. 

DATES: Effective Upon Publication As of 
July 28, 2016 OMB is making revised 
Circular A–130 available to the public. 

Circular is available at https://
www.whitehouse.gov/omb/circulars_
default/. 

Rescission: This Circular rescinds 
OMB Memoranda M–10–28, ‘‘Clarifying 
Cybersecurity Responsibilities and 
Activities of the Executive Office of the 
President and the Department of 
Homeland Security (DHS).’’ 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Carol Bales, Office of Management and 
Budget, Office of the Federal Chief 

Information Officer, at A130@
omb.eop.gov. 

Shaun Donovan, 
Director, Office of Management and Budget. 
[FR Doc. 2016–17872 Filed 7–27–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION 

Notice of Intent To Seek Approval To 
Extend a Current Information 
Collection 

AGENCY: National Science Foundation. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: The National Science 
Foundation (NSF) is announcing plans 
to request renewal of the National 
Survey of College Graduates (OMB 
Control Number 3145–0141). In 
accordance with the requirement of 
3506(c)(2)(A) of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, Pub. L. 104–13, 
we are providing opportunity for public 
comment on this action. After obtaining 
and considering public comment, NSF 
will prepare the submission requesting 
that OMB approve clearance of this 
collection for three years. 

Comments: Comments are invited on 
(a) whether the proposed collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
NSF, including whether the information 
will have practical utility; (b) the 
accuracy of the NSF’s estimate of the 
burden of the proposed collection of 
information; (c) ways to enhance the 
quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected, including 
through the use of automated collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology; and (d) ways to minimize 
the burden of the collection of 
information on those who are to 
respond, including through the use of 
appropriate automated collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology. 
DATES: Written comments on this notice 
must be received by September 26, 
2016, to be assured of consideration. 
Comments received after that date will 
be considered to the extent practicable. 

For Additional Information or 
Comments: Contact Ms. Suzanne H. 
Plimpton, Reports Clearance Officer, 
National Science Foundation, 4201 
Wilson Boulevard, Suite 1265, 
Arlington, Virginia 22230; telephone 
(703) 292–7556; or send email to 
splimpto@nsf.gov. Individuals who use 
a telecommunications device for the 
deaf (TDD) may call the Federal 
Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1– 
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